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The Committee on Preparation for Ministry shares the following information with the Presbytery of
Western North Carolina:

FOR YOUR INFORMATION:
• Erin Tolar, a member of the Grace Covenant Presbyterian Church, was certified ready to receive a

call on March 15, 2023.
• Will Upchurch, a member of the Cherryville Presbyterian Church, was certified ready to receive a

call on March 15, 2023. 
 


